Minutes of meeting held 8th November 2016
Present: Matthew Brearley, Roger Middle, Aynsley Clinton, Stuart Graves, Annabel Taylor, Phill Brown. 
Guests: Lee Druce Christchurch Seagulls Swimming Club, Katrina Turner.
No apologies for absence.
· Swimming coaching with Christchurch Seagulls. MB & LD discussed a possible collaboration involving structured swim coaching at Lymington Rec on Thursday evenings at 20:00. Some LTC members already use the facility on an ad hoc basis but we want to try and work out a more formal arrangement. If LTC members were to join CSSC an annual subscription of £40 and joining the ASA (£15) would be involved but as our requirements are small we have asked Lee to approach his committee for a “pay as you swim” arrangement. We have tentively agreed a reciprocal arrangement for CSSC members. Lee left the meeting.
· LTC website diary. Recently joined members Mike and Katrina Turner, also new to the area were looking on the website for events to enter which involved other club members. Katrina, noticing the lack of detailed information, has volunteered to maintain a diary of events. It will rely on publicising events and for members to communicate which events they have entered so it can be entered on the diary page. Currently information is disseminated via webpage, Facebook and email. Not every one uses all of these channels so there is a need for all interested to check the website once the system is in place. Phill is to approach colleagues to see if a diary system can be added to our website as at present it does not seem to be the case.
· CC6/8 so far. At least a quartet of men for each of the first three events. No counting ladies team for the first two but five ladies for the last event at Dibden.
· Swimming update - Annabel. All booked. Coaches being lined up.
· Bells and butties – Roger. Training event organisation going smoothly – about 25 entries so far.
· Santa Dash – a team entry.
· Christmas Dinner – trophies. Discussion as to who is to receive what. SG to deliver trophies to RE. PB to decide on cycling trophies.
· Autumn cycling adventure. Phil to organise for Nov 26th.
· Brick session. RM to organise.
· Turbo sessions. PB suggested that Barry Wootten might allow us to join his Brockenhurst sessions or we may be able to use WG as in the past.
· Time Trial app. It was suggested PB submit an invoice.
· Kit. A minimum order is required. An announcement to be made.
Meeting closed 21:00
Next meeting to be Jan 25th (Now changed to 31st)
R M Edwards 
Club Secretary
